
Georgina Town Council Sept. 24  

Petition from the community of Riverside Drive and Easy Street, Pefferlaw, 

requesting implementation of traffic calming measures 

Council received the petition from the community of Riverside Drive and Easy Street in 

Pefferlaw, requesting implementation of traffic calming measures. Council directed staff 

to reduce the speed limit to 30 km/hr and bring an amended bylaw back to Council on 

Oct. 8. Council also directed staff to look into a pilot project for seasonal speed bumps 

on the streets and come back with a briefing note. Staff were also directed to reach out 

to York Regional Police for additional enforcement in the area.  

 

Verbal report from staff providing an update on the Georgina Civic Centre 

Council received the verbal report regarding an update on the Georgina Civic Centre. 

Construction of the replacement Civic Centre is progressing well, with brickwork 

expected to be completed in the next week or two, and fill material scheduled for early 

October. Interior work is well underway, including drywall, painting, flooring, lighting and 

sprinkler installation. Over the past year, staff have been preparing for the transition to 

the new building through file digitization, cleanup efforts, and new policies, where 

required, to aid staff in working in open environment. The project remains on budget 

and on track with the move into the replacement Civic Centre occurring in Q1.  

Demolition of the current building and landscape work is planned for late Q1, through 

Q2. 

 

Lake Drive Shoreline Action Plan – project update  

Council received the report regarding a project update on the Lake Drive Shoreline 

Action Plan. Council delegated authority to the Town solicitor to execute shoreline land 

sale agreements with eligible property owners on the Town’s behalf at such time as 

parcels are confirmed for transfer and cleared by the Land Registry Office. Council 

approved the allocation of funding from the Tax Rate Stabilization Reserve for the 

additional survey works and directed the Treasurer to reallocate the previously 

approved $100,000 shoreline planning consultant budget to the Town-wide Zoning 

Bylaw Update project, for the purpose of addressing shoreline zoning and land use 

matters associated with the Lake Drive Shoreline Action Plan. 

 

Additional Council information  

Comprehensive minutes of Georgina Town Council meetings, which detail the full list of 



Council decisions, are available under Agendas and Minutes on the Town website once 

they have been ratified by Council.  

- 30 - 

https://www.georgina.ca/municipal-government/agendas-minutes-and-meetings

